15. Whether requirements should be in place for Registrars of Record to send an FOA, and/or receive the FOA back from Transfer Contact before acking a transfer. (CT 13.0)

[Notes: The first part of this recommendation is retained, although rephrased as noted above in PDP A. For the second part of 15 (reading: ",and/or receive the FOA back from Transfer Contact before acking a transfer") no PDP is recommended for the following reasons: in the original IRTP task force there was considerable debate about the problem of uncooperative Registrars of Record delaying or blocking a transfer desired by the registrant and the approved policy was designed to minimize this problem; requiring that the Registrar of Record receive the FOA back from the Transfer Contact before acking a transfer would in essence provide an easy means for delaying or blocking a transfer, thereby going against the intent of the initial policy.] 
